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By: Jim Jacek
The Allen Park 

Chamber of Com-
merce held their holi-
day meeting at Crafty 

AP Chamber 
of 

Commerce 
Holiday 
Meeting

Crab’s on Outer Drive 
in Allen Park on De-
cember 14.   Happy 
New Year from us to 
you!

Story on page 2

Free Little Art Gallery 
Unveiled Downtown

New Site to See, Make, and Take Art
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Savings in the Guardian

 ➢ continued from page 1
From: Jennifer 
Kibby

Downtown Allen 
Park is the site of the 
first Free Little Art 
Gallery (FLAG 3.13) 
in the region. Mod-
eled after the Little 
Free Library concept, 
the FLAG is stocked 
with small pieces of 
original artwork. Vis-
itors are invited to 
look at the art, choos-
ing a piece to take 
home and/or making 
art to leave at the gal-
lery. The Allen Park 
Downtown Devel-
opment Authority is 
excited to introduce 
this new community 

initiative designed to 
share art and promote 
creativity in the com-
munity.

How does it work?  
Individuals of all ages 
and artistic levels are 
invited and encour-
aged to create small 
scale art and place it 
in the gallery. If you 
wish, you may put 
contact information 
on the back of your 
work. All types of art-
work are welcome – 
paintings, drawings, 
poems, sculptures, 
fiber art, jewelry… 
The only requirement 
is that the art is fami-
ly friendly.   We hope 
you’ll participate – in 

fact, we NEED you 
to participate! FLAG 
3.13 can only survive 
with your help!

The Allen Park 
Free Little Art Gal-
lery joins hundreds 
of other FLAGs pop-
ping up all over the 
country and around 
the world. Come see 
the Allen Park FLAG 
3.13 located in front 
of 6543 Allen Rd., be-
tween Southfield and 
Philomene.

For more infor-
mation, visit the Flag 
313 Facebook page 
or follow us on Insta-
gram FLAG3.13

Free Little 
Art Gallery 

Unveiled 
Downtown

New Site to See, 
Make, 

and Take Art
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Allen Park Police 
Department 

Weekly 
Summary

ROBBERY - BUSINESS, 
STRONG ARM
Date: 12/27/2021

Location: 3100 FAIRLANE DR,
ALLEN PARK
Time: 10:16 PM

2021-00009816
1 )STRONG ARM 
ROBBERY
2) ASSAULT PO
3) INTERFERING / 
OBSTRUCTING
12/27/20211015hrs
STOLEN / RE-
COVERED: 70" LG 
SMART TV VALUE: 
$599.99
INCIDENT:
On 12/27/2021, an 
Officer responded to 
3100 Fairlane (Target) 
on a report of retail 
fraud.
Dispatch advised a 
B/M wearing dark 
clothing attempted to 
steal a TV. The suspect 
was last seen running 
S/B in the parking lot. 
The Officer advised 
he was on scene and 
observed the subject 
run inside of Barnes 
& Nobel.
Upon arrival, book 
store employees stat-
ed the suspect fled 
out the cafe doors and 
was last seen running 
E/B through the park-
ing lot toward Panera 
Bread.
Witnesses observed 
the suspect remove 
his black sweatshirt 
and was now running 
with a black / neon 
green shirt.
The Officer made 
3112 Fairlane (Pane-
ra Bread) and located 
the suspect in the re-
stroom.
The subject was de-
tained (handcuffed 
dl/tc) and transported 
back to Target, where 
he was identified as 
the person who at-
tempted to steal the 
TV.
The suspect repeat-
edly gave his name 
and LEIN showed the 
name as a listed alias 
for him, the Officer 
was able to positively 
identify him from his 
Ml ID photo. While 

seated handcuffed in 
the rear of unit #9.
He began to make a 
phone call from his 
pocket. The Officer 
took the phone, at 
which time the sus-
pect head butted him.
See Ofc supplement 
report.
TARGET STATE-
MENTS:
Target Loss Preven-
tion states the suspect 
was seen dragging a 
70" TV toward the 
doors without offer-
ing payment. When 
she confronted him 
he balled his fist and 
threatened to hit her. 
She states her Team 
Lead then addressed 
him and was punched 
in the face. He fled the 
location on foot, with-
out out the TV when 
she called 911.
Target Team Lead 
states he observed the  
confrontation with 
them and attempt-
ed to intervene, then 
struck in the eye with 
an open hand, before 
fleeing on foot.
ACTIONS TAKEN:
Based on the above 
statements and as-
sault of Ofc., he was 
advised and placed 
under arrest. He was 
transported to APPD 
where he was unco-
operative, stating he 
would not be finger 
printed. While being 
placed into a holding 
cell, he removed his 
penis and threatened 
to urinate on the floor 
he also yelled he had 
COVID refusing to 
wear a mask. He was 
advised that he would 
face further charges 
if he did not comply 
with booking pro-
cedures. Once pro-
cessed, he was placed 
in cell #5 without fur-
ther incident.
A copy of the store 

report, along with 
pictures and written 
statement from were 
turned over to the DB.
SUPPLEMENT
2021-9816
12-27-21
Offender:
Information:
While the suspect was 
handcuffed behind 
his back in the rear of 
Ofc. patrol vehicle, he 
attempted to use his 
cellphone. The other 
Officer asked the of-
ficer to get cellphone 
from him, because the 
Officer was standing 
outside of his patrol 
car speaking with Tar-
get personnel. As the 
Officer opened the 
rear door to the pa-
trol car, the suspect 
had his cellphone in 
hand and talking to 
someone. As the Offi-
cer attempted to grab 
it, he quickly switch 
the phone to his oth-
er hand and turned 
his back away from 
the Officer to prevent 
me from getting the 
phone. As the Officer 
leaned into the car 
and reach for the
phone, the suspect 
head-butted him to 
the right side of his 
forehead with the 
back of his head. 
The Officer  quickly 
pushed his head down 
toward his knees to 
prevent from getting
head-butted any fur-
ther. The Officer then 
grabbed the cellphone 
from his hand. When 
he stepped back and 
attempted to shut the 
patrol car door, the 
suspect kicked the 
door into the Officer. 
He was able to shut 
the door and did not 
sustain any noticeable 
injuries, but his fore-
head was a little sore.

OWI - OPERATING 
W/INTOX/DRUGS
Date: 12/24/2021

Location: MAYLAWN AVE/ 
CARTER AVE, ALLEN PARK
Time: 2:18 AM

2021-09763
12/24/2021 @ 0218 
hours
OWI 1st (BAC .17 or 
Higher)
UNIT 1 (OFFENDER 
VEHICLE):
2005 Saturn Vue (sil-
ver)
UNIT 2 (VICTIM VE-
HICLE):
2018 Ford Focus (sil-
ver)
UNIT 3 (VICTIM VE-
HICLE):
2021 Ford Expedition 
(silver)
SOURCE:
On 12/24/2021 at 
0218 hours, an Officer 
was dispatched to the 
intersection of May-
lawn Avenue/Carter 
Avenue on a report of 
a 3 car crash with un-
known injuries.
O B S E R VAT I O N S 
UPON ARRIVAL:
Upon my arrival, the 
officer observed a sil-
ver 2005 Saturn Vue 
(Unit 1) with dis-
abling front end dam-
age and front airbag 
deployment. The ve-
hicle appeared to have 
ran off the roadway to 
the right and struck a 
silver 2018 Ford Fo-
cus (Unit 2) that was 
parked and unoccu-
pied on Maylawn Ave-
nue near the intersec-
tion of Carter Avenue 
facing east.
This vehicle was then 
pushed into a silver 
2021 Ford Expedi-
tion (Unit 3) that was 
parked in front of it 
facing east.
The Officer further 
observed Offender/ 
leaning into the driv-
er seat of Unit 1. As 
he made contact with 
the driver, he imme-
diately detected an 
overwhelming odor 
of intoxicants ema-
nating from his per-
son and observed his 
eyes to be extremely 
bloodshot and watery. 
When asked how the 
crash had occurred, 
stated that he looked 
down to adjust his ra-
dio while driving the 
vehicle and crashed.  
His speech was heavily 
slurred and he failed 
to maintain his bal-
ance as he spoke with 
me. The Officer asked 
if he had consumed 
any alcoholic bever-
ages in recent hours 
to which he stated 
that he had drank "a 

couple beers" at a bar 
in the City of Gibral-
tar approximately one 
hour prior.
FIELD SOBRIETY 
TESTS:
Based upon my ob-
servations, the Officer 
advised that he would 
be having him per-
form a series of field 
sobriety tests to which 
he verbally consented. 
The Officer then ad-
vised him to walk to-
ward the front of my 
patrol vehicle where 
his steps were stag-
gered and off balance. 
The results of these 
field sobriety tests are 
as follows:
ENGLISH ALPHA-
BET:
The Officer asked if he 
could recite the En-
glish alphabet with-
out issue to which he 
stated "Yes". He was 
then advised to recite 
the English alphabet 
aloud starting at the 
letter A and ending 
at the letter Z without 
singing it. He recited 
"A, B, C, D, E, F, G,
H, I, J, K, L, M, N, 0, T, 
Q, R, S, T, U, V, W, X, 
Y, M, V". His speech 
was heavily slurred 
throughout this and 
he mumbled several 
letters.
COUNTING BACK-
WARDS:
The Officer asked if 
he was able to count 
backward without 
difficulty to which he 
stated "Yes". He was 
then advised to count 
backwards aloud 
starting at the num-
ber 90 and stopping 
at the number 78. He 
recited "90, 98, 97, 97, 
93, 92, 91, 90, 91, 81, 
82, 83, 84, 80" before 
pausing and stop-
ping. His speech was 
again heavily slurred 
throughout this and 
he mumbled majority 
of the numbers.
FINGER DEXTERI-
TY TEST:
The Officer asked if he 
had any ailments with 
his hands that would 
prevent him from be-
ing able to perform 
the demonstrated fin-
ger dexterity test to 
which he stated "No". 
He failed to proper-
ly touch his thumb to 
fingertips and count-
ed out of sequence.
P R E L I M I N A R Y 
BREATH TEST 

(PBT):
He was advised of his 
PBT rights to which 
he verbally consented 
to taking a roadside 
breath test. The result 
of this test was a .19 at 
0225 hours.
DISPOSITION:
The Officer advised 
that he was under ar-
rest (handcuffed, DL/
TC) for Operating 
While Intoxicated 
(OWI). He was then 
placed into the rear of 
the patrol vehicle be-
fore being transport-
ed to Allen Park PD.
Once at Allen Park 
PD, the Officer read 
his Chemical Test 
Rights verbatim from 
the Dl-177 form. He 
verbally consented to 
a breath test and a 15 
minute observation 
period was initiated 
at 0303 hours. The 
result of this breath 
test was a .22 at 0325 
hours and a .20 at 
0328 hours. A copy of 
the OD-80 form along 
with Dl-177 and Al-
len Park PD OWI cost 
sheets was placed with 
his booking paper-
work at the OIC desk. 
Lieutenant entered 
the Dl-177 into LEIN.
Unit 1 was impound-
ed with disabling 
front end damage by 
Allen Park PD and 
towed to impound 
by City Towing (TT: 
840). LEIN confirmed 
this vehicle as unin-
sured (EIV=N). Unit 
2 was also impound-
ed with disabling rear 
end damage by Allen 
Park and towed to im-
pound by City Tow-
ing (TT: 841). Unit 3 
sustained functional 
damage to the rear 
end and did not re-
quire a tow.  
At the time of the 
report, the suspect 
showed a valid driv-
er's license with no 
prior 625 alcohol re-
lated offenses. The 
Officer issued citation 
#82947 for 1. OWI 
(BAC .17 or Higher)/ 
2. No Insurance.
A copy of this citation 
was placed with his 
booking paperwork at 
the OIC desk.
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(Pictured left to right): Owner Joe Shusteric, Nicole Teed, Ava Teed, Elaine Teed, Athletic 
Director Steve Dolunt and Chiropractor Emily Bonar.

From: Steve Dolunt
In October - No-

vember, a new local Riv-
erview Michigan small 
business, ACHIEVE 
Health & Performance, 
hosted their Mascot 
Faceoff to give back 
to their community 
and provide a chance 
for local schools/stu-
dents to raise money. 
The participants, St. 
Frances Cabrini of Al-
len Park and Carlson 
High School of Gibral-
tar, competed in three 

Mascot Faceoff 2021

events and let their 
friends, family, and 
community on face-
book vote for who they 
thought should win. 
The first event con-
sisted of the mascots 
taking photos to show 
their Halloween Spirit, 
the second event was a 
video of the mascot ex-
plaining who they are, 
why they deserve to 
win, and why they love 
being the school mas-
cot. The third and final 
event was to do a pho-

toshoot at ACHIEVE 
Health & Performance 
with the AchV Team 
and pretend like they 
were getting adjusted 
by the Chiropractors, 
getting soft tissue work 
done with the Licensed 
Massage Therapist, 
and having our train-
er Coach Q put them 
through a workout! The 
community really came 
together to support 
both schools and it re-
sulted in our first place 
winner, Carlson High 

School winning $2,000 
for their school, and 
second place, Cabrini 
High School, winning 
$750 for their school. 
From the ACHIEVE 
Health & Performance 
team, thank you for the 
participation of both 
schools and the sup-
port of the communi-
ty - we look forward 
to continuing to bring 
everyone together for 
fun events like this one 
in the future!

CABRINICABRINI
ATHLETICSATHLETICS

From: Steve Dolunt
On Friday, Decem-

ber 17th, the Cabrini 
boys basketball team 
hosted Waterford Our 
Lady of the Lakes. 
Early on the Monarchs 
struggled, but they 
came back in over-

CABRINI BOYS BASKETBALL

CABRINI BOYS BASKETBALL 
RESULTS DECEMBER 17

time to win by a score 
of 52-49.   After being 
down 13 to 2 at the end 
of the first quarter and 
down 16 at one point 
in the second  quar-
ter the Monarchs out-
scored the Lakers 20 to 
11 and trialed 24 -22 at 

the half.   Senior Kam-
ren Shoemaker led the 
team with 18 points 
off the bench.   Juniors 
Brayden McKay with 8 
points, Owen Tomsic 
and Cameron Heath 
with 5 points a piece 
led the offense attack.   

From: Steve Dolunt
On Monday, De-

cember 20th, the 
Cabrini Girls bas-
ketball team hosted 
Southgate for both 
varsity and JV games. 
The Monarchs rolled 
to a 57-29 over the 
Titans, led by Senior 

CABRINI GIRLS BASKETBALL 
RESULTS DECEMBER 20

Ania Ghazzawi's 16 
points, 6 rebounds, 
3 assists and 7 steals. 
Freshman  Kaitlyn Jab-
czenski, also had a big 
night with 15 points, 
5 rebounds, 3 steals, 
2 assists. Junior Mary 
Schantz dominated in 
the paint with a dou-

ble double,13 points, 
20 rebounds, 8 steals. 
Coach Karen Jabczens-
ki said, "I was very 
pleased with the effort 
the girls exhibited. It 
was a total team effort."  
The girls return to ac-
tion on January 4th 
when they host Wixom 

Juniors Ben Maffesoli 
and Jack Delaney were 
rebounding machines 
holding the Lakers in 
check.   Another Ju-
nior, Trevor Walton-
bough hit one of two 
free throws with 1.8 
seconds on the clock 

to put Cabrini up by 3 
points and seal the vic-
tory.

It was a great win 
for the boys, who un-
fortunately were with-
out their head coach 
Justin Decremer, due 
to illness.  Junior Varsi-

ty Head Coach Joe Os-
mulski who had to step 
in due to Decremer's 
illness, said, "The fans 
for both schools had 
the gym rocking. it 
was a great night for 
Catholic League Bas-
ketball."  

CABRINI GIRLS BASKETBALL

St. Catherine's at 7p.
The Junior Var-

sity also had a dom-
inating defensive 
performance, as they 
downed the Titans 40-
18. Freshman Mad-
die Portmann led all 
scorers with 18 points. 
Sophomores Amy Tran 

and Ashley Pelc led the 
defense with multiple 
steals and forced turn-
overs. Freshmen Mag-
gie Delaney, Maeve 
O'Connell, and Port-
mann assisted the de-
fensive effort with a 
blocked shot a piece.
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CABRINICABRINI
ATHLETICSATHLETICS

CABRINI BOWLING

From: Steve Dolunt
On Monday, De-

cember 13th, the 
Cabrini Bowling team 
traveled to Imperi-
al Lanes in Clinton 
Township to face off 
against Chesterfield 
Township Austin 
Catholic.   The boys 
varsity shutout Aus-
tin 30-0. The Mon-
arch boys were led 
by Freshman Bryce 
Cadaret who rolled 
games of 203 and 222. 
Juniors Nathan Radke 

CABRINI BOWLING TEAM RESULTS
and David Kowalski 
had high games of 232 
and 223 respectively.   
Senior Evan Pogorzels-
ki rounded out the top 
four with a 203

On the girls side, 
the Monarchs de-
feated Austin 28-2.   
Sophomore Brianna 
Manning led the way 
with a 188. Junior Jor-
dan Downham rolled 
games of 169-170 
and Freshman Justine 
Moore checked in at 
160.

On the JV side, the 
Monarchs took down 
Austin. Freshman  An-
drew Tomaine with a 
144 and Sophomore 
Josh Hancock 143 led 
the way, while Fresh-
man Addison Shindler 
135 and Junior Lilia 
Barcenas 131 rounded 
out the top four. 

On Tuesday, De-
cember 14th, the Lady 
Monarchs traveled  to 
Ann Arbor to face 
Ann Arbor Central 
in a non-league affair. 

Cabrini came out with 
a very strong perfor-
mance and won by a 
64-17 margin. Sopho-
more Kaitlyn Jabczens-
ki led the way with 14 
points and 5 steals. 
Junior  Mary Schantz 
dominated the boards 
with 11 rebounds and 
also scored 14 points. 
Junior Isabella Roa 
with 9 points, 3 steals 
and 3 assists, Senior 
Anai Ghazzawi  with 
9 points, 4 steals and 
3 assists, Sophomore 

Nikki Teed and Senior 
Ella Nowc, both with 
6 points all contribut-
ed to the high scoring 
offense and shut down 
defense.

On that same 
night in Trenton, the 
Co-op Cabrini/Riv-
erview hockey team 
took down Farming-
ton United with a 9-1 
victory. Senior Hayden 
Kieltyka with 2 goals 
and 2 assists, Jayce 
Johnson with 2 goals 
and 1 assist, Gabe 

Livernois and Daniel 
Contreaz both with 2 
goals and Nick Burns 
with 1 goal, Hayden 
Holmes and Jordan 
Szuch both with 2 
assists, led a domi-
nating   offensive  out-
burst. Goaltender Jerry 
Wright, Senior defen-
seman Carson Muglia 
and Sophomore Zach 
Norsia-Ziembic put 
the finishing touches 
on the defensive side.   
All in all a true team 
effort.

From: Steve Dolunt
After a slow start 

to the season, the 
Cabrini/Riverview 
hockey team has 
come on strong. They 
started the season los-
ing four of their first 
five games, but re-
bounded by winning 
four of the last five 
games. On December 
17th and 18th they 
played in the Gabriel 
Richard Invitational 

CABRINI HOCKEY

CABRINI HOCKEY RESULTS
at Yack Arena in Wy-
andotte.

They won the first 
game of the tourna-
ment, beating Grosse 
Ile 6-2.   Grosse 
Ile took the early lead 
2-1 after the first peri-
od.

Grosse  Ile took 
the early lead 2-1, but 
Cabrini scored the 
next 5 goals.

Hayden Kielty-
ka scored the first 

goal with an assist by 
Hayden Holmes and 
Gabe Livernois

The second goal 
was scored by Jordan 
Szuch with assists 
from Nathan Nue-
becker and Jalen Mc-
Cray

The third goal 
was scored by Blake 
Schwartz with Holmes 
picking up his second 
assist of the game

Goal number 

four came from Jayce 
Johnson assisted by 
Carson Muglia.

Holmes picked up 
his third point of the 
game scoring on as-
sists by Kieltyka and 
McCray

Holmes finished   
the scoring with his 
2nd goal and fourth 
point of the night 
with assists from Ki-
eltyka, who picked 
up his third point and 

Livernois who picked 
up his second point of 
the game.

Josiah Dem-
brosky played goal 
and stopped 23 of 25 
shots.

On Tuesday, De-
cember 20th, the Riv-
erview/Cabrini hock-
ey team traveled to 
Westland to face New 
Boston Huron.Unit-
ed. After a slow start 
in the first period, 

where only one goal 
was scored, the team 
turned it on in the 
second period scoring 
six times enroute to a 
10-3 victory.   Hayden 
Kieltyka led the surge 
with 3 goals and two 
assists and Braeden 
Goers chipped in two 
goals and one assist 
as well.   Goalie Jerry 
Wright turned back 
13 of the 16shots on 
goal for the victory.               

By: Jim Jacek
If you are on Face-

book and belong to the 

Decorated Christmas Houses Contest in AP

group The Allen Park-
er, you may have come 
across Allen Park houses 

that were decorated for 
Christmas.  These hous-
es won as best decorated 

houses in Allen Park and 
received prizes of Bel-
la Pizza, Window Wash 

from Rise and Shine, a 
visit to Bierkeller, Chic 
Fil A, and a gift from 

Smith Insurance. The 
pictures were supplied 
by Laura Rekuc Potts.
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Mikelle Vargas (left) from Allen Park is the new owner of Traffic 
Jam Boutique after her mother Maria Dominguez retired. 

Photos By Jim Jacek

By: Jim Jacek
Mikelle Vargas 

from Allen Park is 
now the new owner of 
Traffic Jam Boutique, 
2915 Biddle in Wy-
andotte.  The business 

Traffic Jam Boutique Has 
New Owner

was started by her 
mother Maria Domin-
guez in November 
1987.   Mikelle held a 
special celebration on 
December 17 to greet 
the new owner.   Traf-

fic jam features wom-
en’s clothing, dress-
es, and accessories.   
Prom and quincean-
era dresses are a huge 
part of their business. 
Maria is now retired!

Rock Harley as Johnny Cash • Photos By Jim Jacek

By: Jim Jacek
The All Saints 

Council Hall in Tay-
lor held a New Year’s 
Eve party with sever-
al tribute artists per-
forming throughout 
the night.   Charlie 
Nova performed as 
Garth Brooks, Don-
ny Rod performed as 
Rod Stewart, and Dan 
Spencer performed 

All Saints 
New Year’s Eve 

Party

as Toby Keith, Rock 
Harley performed 
as Johnny Cash and 
Sherman Arnold per-
formed as Elvis Pres-
ley.   The next tribute 
show is on Saturday, 
January 29th  at the 
All Saints Council 
Hall on Brest Road in 
Taylor.   For more in-
formation, call (734) 
255-6866.

Charlie Nova as Garth Brooks, Donny Rod as Rod Stewart

Dan Spencer as Toby Keith

Sherman Arnold as Elvis Presley
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By: Jim Jacek
The Allen Park 

Chamber of Com-
merce feature mem-
ber is Victoria 
Bloom.  States Vic-
toria: “Welcome to 
Bloom Marketing 
Consulting,   For as 
long as I can remem-
ber I’ve been creat-
ing businesses and 
business plans, with 

Bloom 
Marketing 
Consulting

my friends and fam-
ily.  My favorite part 
is always the market-
ing plans, which lead 
easily to a degree in 
Marketing and Pub-
lic Relations from 
Point Park Universi-
ty. Like many college 
grads, I left school 
with a dream but no 
direction. As I en-
tered the work force 

I realized my truest 
passion of all, help-
ing others grow their 
dreams. My market-
ing and social media 
expertise lends itself 
perfectly to an ever 
growing and chang-
ing digital market.

As a mother and 
a wife, I know the 
struggles of balanc-
ing your life with 
your career.  Let me 
help guide you and 
your business to suc-
cess. Together, your 
business can grow 
and thrive in the on-
line world.  Services 
include social media 
management, brand 
strategy, and cus-
tomized marketing.” 
For more informa-
tion, visit the website 
at  www.bloommar-
ket ingconsu lt ing .
com.   You can reach 
also her by email 
at  www.bloommar-
ketingconsulting@
gmail.com.

Photos By Jim Jacek

By: Jim Jacek
The Allen Park 

Chamber of Com-
merce member of the 

Sheila’s Coffee 
Barista

week is Sheila Wig-
nal with Sheila’s Cof-
fee Barista, featuring 
Java Momma Coffee.   

Java Momma Coffee 
has unique flavors 
such as Jamaica Me 
Crazy, Hazelnut Cup-
cake, Jawsome, and 
Skull Sunrise.  Coffee 
can be purchased as 
beans, k-cups, auto 
drip, and most flavors 
come in decaf also.   
Check out her Face-
book page at Shei-
la’s Coffee Barista, or 
you can reach her by 
email at  Sheila.wig-
nal2020@gmail.com.  
It is gluten free, dairy 
free, sugar free, nut 
free, and most of the 
flavors are organic.   
Her website is www. 
Javamomma.com/
swignal.


